Bradworthy CP School
Tuesday 22nd May 2007

Dear Parents,

Can I please request that you do not park in front of the school at the beginning and end of the school day when you are dropping off and collecting your children.

Several parents have spoken to me over the last couple of weeks and I have to say that I share their concerns.

Many of our children are very young and they don’t always give the road outside the school the respect that it deserves. I’m afraid that it is only a matter of time before one of our children comes out from between two parked cars and in front a passing vehicle.

There have been a couple of near misses in the past and I’m sure that none of us want to contemplate an actual accident.

I know that our car park can be busy and that this can sometimes delay you but I would ask that you take the trouble to drop off and pick up your children from here. 

Failing this there is always the option, which many of you already take, of parking in the square and walking up to school.

SATs
I’m delighted to be able to report that we have managed to survive the dreaded SATs again this year.
As you will already know I have a number of reservations concerning these tests. Although it is true that they give an indicator of a schools performance I believe that this indicator is very narrow and should be taken in the proper context of all of the other things which we try to do in school.

I write this on the back of ten years of very good results at Bradworthy School. I can honestly say that however pleasing these results have been it is the range and breadth of experience that we try to give every child that passes through the school that gives me the greatest pleasure.

This said I would like to say how proud I am of the children in Year 6. They have worked very hard and acquitted themselves very well. I am sure that they will deserve the results that they get later in the term.
School Photographs

A photographer will be in school tomorrow afternoon to take class photographs.

We would be very grateful if you could make sure that the children are smartly dressed tomorrow, as they always are, and in particular that, wherever possible, the children are wearing long socks and black shoes for the photographs.
Team Photographs

The team sports photos which were taken in school a couple of weeks ago have arrived in school and if your child is in one they will have brought a proof copy home for you to look at.
The packs that the children have brought home contain detailed instructions about how to buy them.

Please try to return any orders as soon as you can.

If you don’t want to buy the photographs there is no need to return the pack. Please dispose of them at home.

Full size versions of the photos are on display in reception and you are, of course, most welcome to view them here.

Bristol Residential Trip

Since I last wrote to you the children in Year 3 have been on a three day residential visit to Bristol.

The weather was fantastic and everyone seemed to have a really good time, I certainly did !

We took part in a huge range of educational, and not-so-educational activities including visiting Wooky Hole and the Roman Baths. We also went to Bristol Zoo, the Science Exploratory and Planetarium, on a barge trip around Bristol Docks and on a tour of SS Great Britain In the evenings we went ice skating and visited the theatre to see Chitty Chitty Bang Bang.
I would like to take this opportunity to compliment the children on their enthusiasm and on their excellent behaviour and manners which were commented upon by several people while we were out and about.

They were a real credit to themselves and the school and it was a pleasure being away with them all.

Netball

I’m really happy to be able to say that our netball team were back to winning ways on Monday evening with a 10 – 3 win against Bradford School.
Other News

In addition to the residential trip to Bristol there have been a lot of other things going on.
Sports clubs have continued with teams taking part in football, rugby and netball matches. Our Hockey team has taken part in a rally and our cricket team play their first tournament this Friday afternoon.

Children from Class 2 have taken in a Multi-Sports tournament at Holsworthy College.

We have increased the range of adventurous activities which we offer. In addition to our rock climbing club and the hill walking on Dartmoor which Class 5 have been involved in we are now offering a water-sports club on the Tamar Lakes which will involve sailing and canoeing.

Day trips have included creative writing on the beach at Marsland Mouth, a history visit to Morwenstow, a science trip to Cookworthy Forest, a science trip to Rosemoor Gardens and bug hunting in a local forest.

Mr Sentance has been working on our new school garden with children in Classes 2 and 5 and Mr Dawson with children on a creative writing project involving photography.
Dates
As a reminder here are a few of the activities which are taking place this week and just after half term.
Wednesday 23rd May 

School Photographs
Friday 25th May


Year 5 Cricket Festival
Tuesday 5th June


Junior Life Skills (Year 6)

Wednesday 6th – Friday 7th June
Year 4 Residential to Penzance

Wednesday 6th June

North Devon Tag Rugby Festival

Thursday 7th June


Year 6 Cricket Festival

Tuesday 12th June

Sponsored Walk

Thursday 14th June

Girl’s Cricket Festival

Half Terms always seem to pass quickly but this one seems to have gone by especially fast. I suppose its been very busy and only 5 weeks long but never the less its hard to believe that its nearly June!

I hope that everyone enjoys the break next week.

Yours sincerely

Richard Stephenson (Headteacher Bradworthy CP School)
